

# Water Committee Minutes February 12, 2025 8:30 A.M.

Committee Members Present: Bryan Keller, Chair; Environmental Management Director

Jeff Hill, Vice-Chair; Chief of Fire & Emergency Services

Steve Rapson, County Administrator Vanessa Tigert, Water System Director Bill Holland, Citizen Representative William Yarde, Citizen Representative

Absent: Jim Poff, Citizen Representative

Committee Non-Voting Members: Dennis Davenport, County Attorney

Aaron Capelouto, Arcadis

Staff Present: Susan Lee, Water Production & Operations Manager

Carrie Gibby, Business Operations Manager Russell Ray, Facilities & Projects Specialist Michelle Chavez, Customer Support Supervisor

Lindsey Choisnet, Engineering Technician

#### Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Chair Bryan Keller at 8:31 A.M.

## Acceptance of Agenda

Vanessa Tigert moved to accept the agenda as written. Jeff Hill seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

# Approval of Minutes from the January 8, 2025 meeting Jeff Hill moved to approve the minutes from the January 8, 2025 meeting. Vanessa Tigert seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

# 2. System Updates

Plant Operations

Susan Lee highlighted some of the 2024 calendar year accomplishments by our Plant Maintenance team: Several hydraulic controls were rebuilt for our distribution pumps. Some painting was completed at the Crosstown Water Treatment Plant, and we're hoping the Fiscal Year 2026 (FY26) budget will allow us to complete the remainder of the painting project. Exhaust fans were installed in the pump house at

Crosstown to allow for better ventilation. Piezometers, which are the instruments that measure the water pressure within a dam's foundation, were replaced at the Lake Kedron dam. Electrical work was completed at the Peachtree City elevated storage tank. The Clearwell at the Flint River pump station was drained and cleaned. The Plant Maintenance team stays busy, and their efforts greatly impact the success of our organization.

Russell Ray advised that the Purchasing Department is advertising our Invitation to Bid for the installation of a telescoping valve at the Lake Kedron Dam intake structure. The intake structure serves as a monitoring station, downstream flow control, and low-level drain for the reservoir. Water is released from a fixed location on the intake structure; a telescoping valve will allow the option to select differing depths and provide better water quality during release.

### **Business Operations**

Aaron Capelouto shared that the Advanced Metering Infrastructure (AMI) meter installation is almost 80% complete. The design for the Trilith pump station is projected to be completed by mid-March. Chemical system improvements, including conversion of chlorine gas, at both water treatment plants is underway.

Carrie Gibby reintroduced Michelle Chavez, our Customer Support Supervisor. Ms. Chavez started as a customer service representative several years ago and now serves over the customer support technicians, account technicians, mailroom operations, and plays a tremendous a role in the AMI project.

Budget season is upon us and staff is preparing budget requests for FY26. A major

budget item we are developing is a Request for Proposal (RFP) for a new asset management software.

Ms. Tigert added that elevated tank maintenance RFP is anticipated to be a five-year project and we're hoping to get quotes prior to the budget deadline. The Environmental Management Department (EMD) is partnering with the Water System for an on-call contractor RFP, to include the installation, repair, and replacement of stormwater and water infrastructure.

#### 3. Director's Report

The office of Governor Brian P. Kemp informed us that a \$4.1 million Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP) has been approved by the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA). HMGP is administered by the Georgia Emergency Management and Homeland Security Agency (GEMA/HS); FEMA is responsible for making all final funding decisions on eligible projects. This grant will be used to purchase and install two (2) fixed generators at Crosstown to ensure continuity of critical services to the community.

A Hazard Mitigation Plan is required to apply for the HMGP. It is because of Fayette County's Fire and Emergency Services department that the Hazard Mitigation Plan met GEMA/HS's highest standards, which is what allowed the Water System's financial responsibility for this project to reduce from 10 percent to six percent. The total approved cost is \$4,156,907.26 with a federal share of \$3,741,216.53, state share of \$166,276.29, and a local share of \$249,414.44.

The Board of Commissioners (BOC) first approved the Water System's request to

apply for the HMGP at the July 23, 2020 BOC meeting.

Back in early 2024, we were approached by the City of Fairburn regarding the possibility of an interconnection. Fairburn currently gets their water from the City of Atlanta, and they have had no resolve with Atlanta regarding their water pressure and availability issues. Per the proposed Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA), we will wholesale Fairburn 1.5 million gallons per day (MGD) of water for a duration of five years, and Fairburn will contribute up to \$2.5 million toward a one-million-gallon elevated storage tank. The Development Authority has committed another \$2 million, and the Water System would pay the difference, which is estimated to be roughly 1/3 of the total cost.

Steve Rapson moved to make the recommendation to the Board of Commissioners to approve the City of Fairburn Intergovernmental Agreement to wholesale water at an average rate of 1.5 million gallons a day for a period of five years. Bill Holland seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

### 4. Public Comment

No public comment.

## 5. <u>Committee's Comments</u>

Dr. William Yarde requested clarification about the County's fishing policy and associated fees. Fishing is permitted at Lake Horton, Lake McIntosh, and Lake Kedron Parks to anyone with a valid fishing license. Gas motors are not permitted in our reservoirs. All vehicles with a Non-Fayette County tag must display an annual pass for admission. Annual passes are \$300 and are per calendar year, meaning all \$300 passes expire on December 31 of each year, regardless of when the pass was purchased. Further details can be found on the county website at <a href="https://www.fayettecountyga.gov/parks">www.fayettecountyga.gov/parks</a> and recreation or by calling the Parks & Recreation department at 770-716-4320.

#### Adjournment

Jeff Hill moved to adjourn the February 12, 2025 Water Committee meeting. Vanessa Tigert seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

The February 12, 2025 Water Committee meeting adjourned at 8:55 A.M.

Bryan D. Keller, Chairman

The foregoing minutes were approved at the regular Water Committee meeting on the day of March, 2025.

Lindsey Choisnet, Water Committee Clerk